Meeting 4 – Free Range Choir Working Group

Tuesday 16th August 2016

Frances Bernstein

David Astin

Steve Boothroyd

Brian Richardson

Stanley Pearson

1.  Finance Issues

The Income and Expenditure for 2015-16 is attached to these minutes.

Money in funds (actual) £389.12   [this takes account of the £200 deposit paid to Beamsley and monies we owe for travel expenses.]
Financial projection for 2016-17 based on a membership of 30 
Income: 
30 members at £50 for 3 terms = £4500
Expenditure: 
40 rehearsals @ £105 (£70 leader, £35 room) = £4200
                    
other costs (music, website, publicity) = £300


On these projections, subscriptions will cover running costs this coming year; we could even have a surplus, as we may have more than 30 members and fewer than 40 rehearsals. So definitely better projections than this time last year.

We can also anticipate income from our performances and hopefully this will achieve a reasonable balance of funds.  [ It was previously agreed that we should aim to keep a minimum balance of £500 ]

2.  Membership
The anticipated membership for Sept-Dec is 33
9 Sopranos,  13 Altos,  6 Tenors,  5 Basses

It’s felt that the overall numbers of Sopranos and Altos is fine although as it stand the sections are unbalanced.  Hopefully 2 or 3 of the Altos will be willing and able to transfer to the Sopranos. 

It was agreed that we should continue to try and recruit additional tenors and basses.

Action Points

Frances to endeavour to balance the Sopranos and Altos
3.  Programme to December


3.1  Rehearsal dates: 
September 
6th , 13th , 20th , 27th
October 
4th , 11th , 18th , 25th  
November
1st , 8th , 15th , 29th  
December
6th 

13 in total.  The 22nd November is a performance date and 13th December is social night.
3.2  Performances


14th Oct
WW1 Songs with Clive Barrett
Evening

 6th  Nov
WW1 Songs with Clive Barrett
Afternoon

22nd Nov
Sing Freedom



Evening

10th Dec
WW1 Songs with Clive Barrett
Lunch-time
Performance dress for Clive Barrett gigs – black tops, black bottoms

Performance dress for Sing Freedom – black tops, black bottoms + FR sashes

Owing to the large number of WW1 Songs to be included in the Clive Barrett gigs Frances is hoping that a small group or quartet, trio, duet or even a soloist will be willing to learn a number of the songs outside normal rehearsals for the three performances.
Frances is hoping to arrange some additional Sing Freedom rehearsals for new members so that they will be able to take part in the performance on 22nd November. 

On occasions during rehearsals it would be useful to be able to split into 2 groups for short periods.  We will enquire if there is another room available for this purpose.

The detailed rehearsal programme will be updated up to the end of December.  This gives details of what we will be working on each week so that members have the opportunity to do some pre rehearsal learning.   The link to the programme is on the Free Range Web site in the member’s only area > 2016 Programme page.  This programme also includes details of forthcoming gigs, social evenings and holiday breaks.
Action Points

Stephen to contact Robert Keeble to cancel our booking on 22nd November at the Quaker Meeting House.
Frances to ask for volunteers for small group singing at the Clive Barrett gigs.

Frances to arrange additional rehearsals for Sing Freedom
Frances to update the detailed rehearsal programme

Frances to contact Robert Keeble re the possible use of other rooms at the Meeting House

4.  Cancellation of Sally McLean’s workshop on 20th November
At the annual meeting (at the residential) it was agreed that we should continue to have workshops with Sally McLean and that we should have one in November and at next years residential.  Sally was booked for 20th Nov in March and FR notified in early April.  It was, therefore, very disappointing that we had to cancel the workshop owing to lack of support.  As most will know Sally is booked up 12 months in advance and consequently has very little availability.  It isn’t possible to determine FR availability and then book her.  It would be possible to follow this course of action and book workshop leaders who are not in such demand - we will need to do this for future workshops. 
5.  Free Range Walk on 8th October

Kate is organizing this walk around the Pannal area - a maximum of 6 miles.  13 currently signed up for this but also open to friends and family.  More details from Kate in due course.
6.  Performance on 6th November at Lidgett Park Methodist Church
‘Songs and Stories of Courage and Conscience’ with Clive Barrett

Plans are progressing well with the  Lidgett Park Methodist Church and Clive Barrett for this afternoon performance.  Proceeds would be split 50/50 between FR and the churches charity project.

Action Points  

David and Stan to progress publicity and promotion for the event
7.  Sing Freedom – Request from Leeds University 
We received a request to perform Sing Freedom from the University’s Centre for African Studies.  Tuesday 22 November has now been agreed and they are now looking for a suitable venue for the performance within the university. 
Action Points

David will liaise with the university with regard to logistical and practical arrangements for the performance.
8.  Reducing length of rehearsals – Review of trial

The feedback from members has been mixed and fairly evenly divided between those that would prefer to finish at the new time of 9.00 and those that would prefer to finish at 9.30.  Frances also continues to have concerns regarding the shortened rehearsal time and the impact this has on our performance schedule.  Some level of compromise was agreed.
Rehearsals would normally finish at 9.00 but it was felt that this was only workable if :

· members arrived in time for a prompt start at 7.30

· that members did some pre-learning from sound files etc

· that if you miss a rehearsal the onus is on you to find out what you’ve missed from the detailed rehearsal programme and catch up before the next rehearsal
· that on occasions (eg immediately prior to a performance) there would be a willingness to continue until 9.30 if required
The period from 9.00 to 9.30 would be used by those who wish to take part in small group singing with Frances.   During the coming term this time would be used to develop the ‘small group’ pieces for the Clive Barrett gigs (item 3.2).  
9.  2017 Residential

Beamsley is booked for 17th – 19th February 
Sally McLean is booked for a full day workshop on Saturday 18th Feb
We need to ensure sufficient cover in all parts for the workshop on Sat 18th Feb

Action Points

David to produce doodle for Sat 18th Feb in early October.

10.  Future Repertoire

The repertoire from now until the end of the year is largely dictated by the four performances we have during the term.  WW1 songs and the songs from Sing Freedom.

Given these constraints Frances will introduce as much variety as possible.
· Maintaining a good balance of light and serious repertoire

· Continuing to include musically challenging and simpler pieces 

· Ensuring that rehearsals are varied and pacey

· And will re-visit older repertoire and uncompleted pieces

The Working Group will meet in November to discuss the repertoire for 2017

11.  BBC Radio 3's Meet my Choir

Meet my Choir segment returns this September and they are looking for new groups to feature. 

To appear on Meet my Choir, vocal groups need to submit one or more music tracks (rehearsal or performance recordings) plus a speech track (e.g. a member's story, a conversation between several members, etc.). Send them what you record and they'll do the rest! 
Action Points

Frances to discuss feasibility with Jonathan

12.  Recording of Frances’ Songs
Frances would, over time, like to build up a record of Free Range singing her songs
Action Points

Frances to discuss feasibility with Jonathan

The Working Group is an open group and members can join at any time.

The following members put their names forward :

Steve, David, Alison, Helen (Kingstone), Frances

The following members said that they would like to help but unable to attend meetings. They will be kept fully informed and will contribute by email :

Hilary, Brian, Stan, Jill 
Meeting notes will be put on the FR website in the Members Only area

FREE RANGE INCOME & EXPENDITURE 2015-16

	In bank 01.09.2015
	
	
	638.94

	
	
	
	

	INCOME
	Subscriptions
	3771.00
	

	
	Concerts
	1549.00
	

	
	Beamsley
	1388.00
	

	
	Choir Registration
	60.00
	

	
	
	
	6768.00

	
	
	
	

	EXPENDITURE
	Leaders’ Fees
	2730.00
	

	
	Room Hire
	1570.00
	

	
	Music
	96.59
	

	
	Website
	119.88
	

	
	Publicity
	43.98
	

	
	Folders
	12.00
	

	
	Beamsley
	1415.37
	

	
	Choir Registration
	60.00
	

	
	Donation
	1110.00
	

	
	
	
	7157.82

	
	
	
	

	Surplus/Deficit through year
	
	-389.82

	
	
	
	

	In bank 31.08.2016
	
	
	249.12


Notes: £200 deposit paid to Beamsley for 2017


£60 still owed re travelling expenses


Money in funds (actual) £389.12

S Boothroyd

August 2016
